Rocky Ridge, Md. December 12, 1983

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

Thank you for the advance copy of your letter to the editor of the News-Post.

You have certainly done your homework in Latin American history and Central America in particular. And your analysis of the area is downright brilliant.

Unfortunately, the vast and I do mean vast majority of Americans do not have the dimmest notion of how shabby our record is south of Mexico. Including Mexico.

Thank you again and very best wishes,

Harry Prongas

Dear Fr. Prongas,

Thanks for your note.

There was some interest in better information about Latin America inside the government in World War II but under Truman it was aborted *before McCarthy and those who were part of it were the victims of the pre-McCatthys of the day. Especially inside State.

If you have any good students who have serious interests. not whodunits, my records are available to them.

Jerry McKnight at Hood can give you an indea of what some of his have done and how they benefitted.

Best wishes,

Harold Weisberg